
 

 

Καλώς ήρθατε! 
  Dear Parents, I would like to take this opportunity to welcome you and 

to let you know how excited I am to have your children in my class.  

   My name is Eirini Taratsa and I will be teaching the Greek Language in 

Kindergarten. I have been working in Greek kindergartens  since 2000 and 

I want to make my little students love  Greek Language through play and 

new ideas. This is going to be my 5th year in USA and teaching in kinder 

Greek Language. 

   Every day we will need for our class all the supplies ( journal, pencil, 

eraser, crayons). Please make sure you label them. 

 Homeworks will be uploaded on Saturdays and they will have to be 

returned to school on Mondays ( a week later ) inside the red folder (see 

due dates). You will have to print the HW and you will have the whole 

week to finish it.  

If you have any questions or concerns you can communicate with me at:    

eirini.taratsa@archimedean.org 

Sincerely 

Ms Eirini 
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